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 Well, another month has gone by and 
we are progressing nicely. The Swap will 
soon be upon us, our annual Christ-
mas/holiday party is coming next month, 
our calendar year is going to end soon, and 
we have a great deal going on in the club. 
 Don’t forget that our Second Vice Presi-
dent, Carl, has arranged for our November 
meeting to feature our prized gear in "Rig 
Night." Bring your favorite piece of gear, 
your best key, or a few of your favorite QSL 
cards to show off to the rest of the group. 
We haven’t done this in some time, and it 
ought to be fun. As usual, we will meet at 
Hoover School on Wednesday, November 8 
at 7:30 p.m. Come early to socialize. 
 I am happy to say that the VE testing 
program is now in the capable hands of Carl 
and Dee. If you are planning on upgrading, 
drop Dee a note at N8UZE@arrl.net  and she 
will get things set up for you. I will continue 
to help with this program, but I will no longer 
be running the show. Thanks, Dee!  
 On that note, think about the various 
services we enjoy within our club, and con-
sider how much less enjoyable it would be if 
we didn’t do those activities. That’s why it’s 
important to think about lending a hand and 

volunteering your help, if you have a little 
spare time to offer to the club. Most jobs 
are fairly easy, and don’t require a great 
deal of effort. Additionally, the outgoing 
chair will be happy to show you the ropes. 
 I know that Jim, K8ABZ, has been 
stressing the importance of keeping the 
records up to date when renewing your club 
dues, but something else that Marsha 
Fleming has reminded us of is that we need 
to be kept current on your status as an 
ARRL member (or not). When you renew 
your dues, remember to check the appro-
priate box on the form. Also, remember to 
use the downloadable and printable form 
on the club’s new web site at: 
http://www.hparc.org . This makes it easier 
for Jim to read all the information you give 
him. 
 Remember that our December meeting 
will be a week late, on Wednesday, Decem-
ber 20 at 7:30 p.m. It appears that our fea-
tured charity for this year will not be able to 
attend, so we are working on alternatives. 
I’ll let you know further details at this 
month’s meeting.   Ralph, K8CAR, will once 
again provide dinner and prizes for club 

(Continued on page 2) 

November  8, 2006 
7:30 P.M. 

(socializing begins at 7) 
Hoover Elementary  
23720 Hoover Ave. 

Hazel Park 

T h i s  
M e e t i n g  

P r e s i d e n t ’ s  M o n t h l y  Q R M  

 At this month's meeting each member can be a special guest. And being the first one 
for donuts.  So bring your radio (s) and/or QSL card (s ) to show to the rest of the club.   Be 
prepared to swap stories about your radio or QSL cards.  Join us while we all share what 
makes the hobby fun for us. Hope to see you there. 



 

 

• President: Jeff Albrecht 
248-642-3608 
N8WR@arrl.net 

• 1st VP: Jim Poehlman 
K8ABZ@arrl.net  
248-398-0086 

• 2nd VP & VE: Carl Flint 
K8BSG@arrl.net  
248-765-3098 

• Secretary:: Willie Neal 
KC8FNQ 248-557-3475 
slcwilliw@ameritech.net  

• Treasurer: Lee Patton 
w8hl@arrl.net  
248-549-7262 

• Director: John Fleming 
K8UP  248-542-9573 
john@fleming-photo.com  

• Parliamentarian: Bill 
Ketel N8QVS 
wketel2@netzero.com 

• Newsletter: Marsha 
Fleming 248-542-9573 
KA8DMR@arrl.net  

• Classes: John Teagardin 
AA8UU@arrl.net 
248-547-2539 

• Swap: Sean Fleming 
K8KHZ@yahoo.com 
248-632-3062 

• Webmaster:  Sean  
Fleming 248-632-3062 
K8KHZ@yahoo.com  

• Technical Coordinator:  
Murray Scott 
KE8UM@arrl.net  

• Field Day:  
 
• Public Information:  

Gary Sklar K8IKW 
k8ikw@aol.com  

• Banquet:  
 

O F F I C E R S  &  
V O L U N T E E R S  
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Oakland County Amateur Radio Public 
Service Corp (ARPSC)  
Every Thursday @ 8 pm on 146.900 
MHZ/100pl.  Hospital Radio Net on last 
Thursday of each month during the net. 
(W8OAK-3 will run packet on 145.050 MHz 
for those wanting to practice and test their 
equipment) http://www.qsl.net/w8oak 

Sunday Night 2-meter Phone Net  
Every Sunday at 9:00 PM local time, 
(146.64 (-), catch up on club news and 
information, and just to keep in touch. All 
amateurs are welcome to check in.  

NTS Traffic Nets  
the Southeast Michigan National Traffic 
System (NTS) net  Normally held every 
night at 10:15 PM local time on 145.33. 
Net manager is Diane, WI8K.  

Rocking Chair Net  
You don't have to be confined to a rocking 
chair to check in! A friendly group meets on 
145.630 MHz simplex (FM phone) at 8:00 
PM local time, weekdays + some Satur-
days. Net control is usually Bill, N8QVS, or 
Bill, KB8NIH, both of whom are located in 
Royal Oak.  

Wolverine Net  
The 75 Meter Wolverine Net meets on 
3935 KHz (LSB phone) daily at 7:00 PM 
local time with pre-net starting at about 
6:30 PM. The nets start a half hour earlier 
in winter. You can get details from  
Joe, K8JRE joecuchetti@comcast.net or  
Ed, W8EDE ed@ellisgen.com.  

HPARC medium speed CW net 
Every Tuesday night at 8:00 PM on 28.128 
MHz.  Al, N8WYO, runs the net and will 
match your speed. This is a net for folks 
who have mastered the 5 wpm, and want 
to move up to faster speeds, or if you're a 
little rusty. 
 Al calls CQHP at 8 PM sharp! 

members who attend. 
 Don’t forget November Sweeps will be 
coming up soon. Carl will have details for 
you, as he will be the one receiving your 
summary sheets this year. Remember that 
if you make 100 contacts on either the CW 
or the Phone portions of the contest, and 
you name HPARC as your club, we get the 
points, and you get a free Sweeps pin. If 
you make a Clean Sweep, we will spring for 
a mug for you. 
 As always, we look forward to seeing 
you at the meeting. If you can, please invite 
a friend who also might be interested in 
attending. You are an ambassador for the 
club and for the hobby. It’s a way we can 
all make a few new contacts without even 
firing up the rig and getting on the air! And 
Rig Night is one of those fun nights for eve-
ryone.  
 See you there, 
 Jeff Albrecht, N8WR 

(Continued from page 1) 

Q R M  c o n t .  N e t s  
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R a d i o  B l o g s  

 Hams try very hard to offer only GOOD 
information on the net.  One such person 
is Dan KB6NU http://kb6nu.com/ .  Who’s 
blog is very well thought out and re-
searched.  He also puts his own material 
online for new hams to use.   
 He organizes his previous posts by 
using the usual monthly archives.  He also 
has them categorized.  Sample categories 
are:  Antennas,  Awards , Building, Classes 
, DX , CW, Elmering , Mobile , Resources, 
Operating , Propagation, and Software. 
 One of his most recent entries that is 
particularly interesting is:  

 A CW Presentation for Your Club  
Check out the website and don’t forget to 
leave a comment or two.  



 

 

R e d  C r o s s  B a c k g r o u n d  C h e c k s  
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 The Red Cross says its new policy is aimed at safe-
guarding clients, volunteers and employees alike. 
"Unfortunately, in this day and age it is critical that the 
American Red Cross and other agencies, employers and 
organizations perform due diligence in researching the 
people who will represent them," the ARC said in a state-
ment supplied to ARRL. 
 The ARC apparently has not disseminated policy spe-
cifics at the national level. The only reliable information on 
what the background checks will entail is that on the MBC 
site. Various chapter-level memoranda the ARRL has ob-
tained contain conflicting information about the program. 
 ARRL Field and Educational Services Manager Dave 
Patton, NN1N -- whose department supports the ARRL 
Field Organization -- is among those who believes the Red 
Cross stands to lose a fair number of volunteers because 
of the requirement -- and not necessarily just ARES volun-
teers. 
 "ARES members who are providing communications 
for ARC are working for ARC," 
Patton maintained, "and, as such, will follow their guide-
lines." He said the decision to go along with the new Red 
Cross policy is up to individual volunteers. 
 The SoU between the League and the ARC is ambigu-
ous as to whether ARES members become Red Cross vol-
unteers when supporting the ARC. While the document 
says "each organization retains its own identity in provid-
ing service," it further stipulates that ARES volunteers "in 
such cases when the operators are required to carry 
American Red Cross identification" must register as Ameri-
can Red Cross volunteers. The SoU does not address the 
issue of background checks, however. The SoU comes up 
for review in 2007. 
 Radio amateurs who volunteered in the wake of Hurri-
cane Katrina last year and following 9/11 in New York City 
were badged through as ARC volunteers. 
The practice still upsets some ARES volunteers. 
 Contact the Red Cross (toll-free 800-507-3960) with 
any questions regarding the background check program. 
 
[from  The ARRL Letter, Vol 25, No 43 (Oct 27, 2006)] 
 

ARRL PRESIDENT AIRS CONCERNS ABOUT REQUIRED RED 
CROSS BACKGROUND CHECKS 
 
 ARRL President Joel Harrison, W5ZN, is urging Ama-
teur Radio Emergency Service (ARES) and other ham radio 
volunteers to tread cautiously when submitting informa-
tion for background checks the American Red Cross (ARC) 
now requires. The ARC, with which the ARRL has a State-
ment of Understanding (SoU) , this summer notified local 
chapters that volunteers and staff members must submit 
to criminal background checks by October 31. Harrison 
says the requirement extends to ARES volunteers who 
support Red Cross disaster relief efforts. In a statement  
October 24, Harrison said the League recommends that 
anyone submitting personal information for a background 
check very carefully read what they are giving the ARC 
permission to collect. 
 "The Red Cross is requiring volunteers to grant per-
mission for more than just a criminal background check," 
Harrison asserted. "They are also requiring permission to 
draw a consumer and/or investigative consumer report on 
the volunteer." Harrison said that could also include credit 
and mode-of-living checks. 
 "The Red Cross has stated that they will not use credit 
reports," he noted.  "Requiring that volunteers authorize 
the procurement of a credit report is inconsistent with this 
assurance." 
 The ARC has contracted with MyBackground-
Check.com LLC (MBC) to handle the on-line background 
checks. Prospective volunteers visit a secure, encrypted 
Web site http://www.mybackgroundcheck.com/, click on 
the ARC logo and submit name, address, Social Security 
number (or other acceptable government ID), telephone 
number, and date of birth. The Red Cross says the overall 
results of the background check are not shared with the 
ARC. 
 In the course of applying, prospective volunteers must 
agree to let MBC obtain a wide range of personal informa-
tion bearing not just on criminal background and credit-
worthiness but, MBC says, "character, general reputation 
[and] personal characteristics." MBC advises, "The nature 
and scope of this disclosure and authorization is all-
encompassing . . ." 
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time allows. 

 Code practice texts are from QST, and the source of 
each practice is given at the beginning of each practice 
and at the beginning of alternate speeds. 

 On Tuesdays and Fridays at 2330 UTC (6:30 PM EST), 
Keplerian Elements for active amateur satellites are sent 
on the regular teleprinter frequencies. 

 A DX bulletin replaces or is added to the regular bulle-
tins between 0100 UTC (8 PM EST) Thursdays and 0100 
UTC (8 PM EST) Fridays. 

 In a communications emergency, monitor W1AW for 
special bulletins as follows: Voice on the hour, Teleprinter 
at 15 minutes past the hour, and CW on the half hour. 

 FCC licensed amateurs may operate the station from 
1500 UTC to 1700 UTC (10 AM to 12 PM EST), and then 
from 1800 UTC to 2045 UTC (1 PM to 3:45 PM EST) Mon-
day through Friday.  Be sure to bring your current FCC 
amateur radio license or a photocopy. 

 The W1AW Operating Schedule may also be found on 
page 102 in the November 2006 issue of QST or on the 
web at, http://www.arrl.org/w1aw.html . 

Morning Schedule: 

 Time                          Mode     Days  

1400 UTC (9 AM EST) CWs Wed, Fri  
1400 UTC (9 AM EST) CWf         Tue, Thu  

Daily Visitor Operating Hours: 

1500 UTC to 1700 UTC - (10 AM to 12 PM EST) 1800 UTC 
to 2045 UTC - (1 PM to 3:45 PM EST) 

(Station closed 1700 to 1800 UTC (12 PM to 1 PM EST)) 

Afternoon/Evening Schedule: 
2100 UTC (4 PM EST) CWf         Mon, Wed, Fri  
2100  "           "          CWs Tue, Thu 
2200  "  (5 PM EST) CWb Daily 
2300  "  (6 PM EST) RTTY Daily  
0000  "  (7 PM EST) CWs Mon, Wed, Fri  
0000  "           "         CWf        Tue, Thu 
0100  "  (8 PM EST) CWb Daily 
0200  "  (9 PM EST)  RTTY      Daily 
0245  "  (9:45 PM EST) VOICE  Daily  
0300  "  (10 PM EST) CWf        Mon, Wed, Fri  
0300  "      "                CWs        Tue, Thu 
0400  "  (11 PM EST) CWb Daily 

Frequencies (MHz)  

CW:    1.8175    3.5815    7.0475    14.0475    18.0975     
21.0675     28.0675    147.555 

RTTY: 3.625   7.095  14.095  18.1025 21.095   28.095  
147.555 

VOICE:  1.855 3.990  7.290  14.290  18.160  21.390   
28.590  147.555 

 Notes:  
CWs = Morse Code practice (slow) = 5, 7.5, 10, 13 and 15 
WPM  

CWf = Morse Code practice (fast) = 35, 30, 25, 20, 15, 13 
and 10 WPM  

CWb = Morse Code Bulletins = 18 WPM 
CW frequencies include code practices, Qualifying Runs 
and CW bulletins. 

RTTY = Teleprinter Bulletins = BAUDOT (45.45 baud) and 
AMTOR-FEC (100 Baud).  ASCII (110 Baud) is sent only as 
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 John  AA8UU and Don W8PDI raised the mast on the 
south side site 10 feet and that seems to have helped for 
that location.  We are planning on doing some work on the 
main site as time permits.   
 Tom has allowed us to keep the repeater’s East re-
ceive equipment at his house temporarily for quite some 
time now.  Thank you, Tom, for your generosity.  This has 
been well beyond “temporarily”.  However, Tom has asked 
that we move the equipment. So we will very soon be in 
need of a new site.   
 We need your help in locating a new East site.  If you 
know of a location that would suit our purposes, contact 
myself or one of the Board members so we can make this 
happen.   
73 
Murray KE8UM 

R e p e a t e r  
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 ARRL Foundation scholarship application window is 
open (Oct 27, 2006) -- The application period for ARRL 
Foundation scholarships remains open until February 1, 
2007. The ARRL Foundation has announced the addition 
of three new scholarships for the 2007 awards: The Zach-
ary Taylor Stevens Scholarship, The Richard W. Bendick-
sen, N7ZL, Memorial Scholarship and The Gary Wagner, 
K3OMI, Scholarship. These new scholarship awards bring 
the total number of ARRL scholarships to 44 -- some pro-
viding multiple awards. Following an evaluation of all ap-
plications, the ARRL Foundation Scholarship Committee 
will announce the 2007-2008 academic year ARRL Foun-
dation scholarship recipients next spring. Important: Appli-
cants must include high school or college academic tran-
scripts with scholarship applications. Those applying for 
the four-year William R. Goldfarb Memorial Scholarship 
must include a Free Application for Federal Student Aid 
(FAFSA) and a transcript. [from ARRL website] 

C Q  D X … G - D a y  Y ’ A l l  

C o n t e s t  C o r n e r  

 Welcome to Contest Corner.  The fall line-up of con-
tests is as follows: 
November 4-6  ARRL November Sweepstakes CW 
November 18-19    ARRL Nov. Sweepstakes Phone ** 
November 25-26 CQWW DX/CW 
December 1-3  ARRL 160M Contest 
December 9-10 ARRL 10 Meter contest  

 
November Sweepstakes  

 Contact Carl K8BSG with your summary sheets any 
questions.  If you make 100 contacts on either the CW or 
the Phone portions of the contest, and you name HPARC 
as your club, we get the points, and you get a free 
Sweeps pin. If you make a Clean Sweep, we will spring for 
a mug for you. 
 
 See Sweepstakes rules are available on at 
http://www.arrl.org/contests/rules/2006/novss.html 
Marsha KA8DMR 
 

 James Fleming VK4TJF (US callsign KC8CAM) will be 
the guest speaker at the November meeting of the SEM-
DXA meeting on Friday November 10th.  James lives in 
Murrumba Downs (north of Brisbane, Australia).  He will 
speak on hamming in Australia.   
 If you are in the area and wish to attend, the meeting 
starts at 7:30 and is located at: 

Elk's Lodge 
1451 East Big Beaver Rd. 
Troy, Michigan 

 It is on the north side of Big Beaver between John R 
and Rochester Rd. Click here for a map.   
http://maps.yahoo.com/maps_result?addr=1451+East+
Big+Beaver+Rd.&csz=troy%2C+mi&country=us&new=1&
name=&qty= 
 Dinner is served prior to the meeting between 6:00 
and 7:30 with a nice menu to order from. 
 You need not be a member although you would not be 
turned away. So don't let Friday the 13th scare you away. 
Bring a friend and drop by and say hello. 
 For more info about the club go to www.semdxa.org 

S c h o l a r s h i p  
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T r a f f i c  H a n d l i n g  

 Passing Traffic on the air is as simple as getting on 
your 2 meter radio and joining the net.  There is a local net 
every night at 10:15 on 145.33.  This is a directed net and 
you will be required to follow standard net procedures.  
 The best place to find detailed instructions on the Na-
tional Traffic System (NTS) is on the ARRL website at 
http://www.arrl.org/FandES/field/nts-mpg/.  An excellent  
PowerPoint presentation is available by emailing AnnMarie 
K8AMR at k8amr@arrl.net.   

P o w e r  P l u g  E x t .  

 Hints & Kinks in September QST, mentions about  
these power strip extensions that fit in one space on your 
power strip and plug a power supply into the other end 
and free up one of the plugs.  I was able to find them at 
the local Radio Shack for $10 for a pkg. of 3. They are 8” 
long.   Item # 61-2803  They are 16-gauage cords with 
grounded 3-prong sockets and plugs. For indoor use only.   



 

 



 

 

A r o u n d  T o w n  .  .  .  
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3 Dec 2006  L'Anse Creuse ARA 
http://www.n8lc.org 
Talk-In: 147.68/147.08 
Contact: Marty Folz, K8HVI 
40360 Ryan Road 
Sterling Heights, MI 48310 
Phone: 313-665-4426  
Email: k8hvi@arrl.net 
 Location: Mount Clemens (Harrison Township), MI 
L'Anse Creuse High School 
38495 L'Anse Creuse Road 
 
16 Dec 2006  Amateur Radio Group of Youth in Lowell 
(ARGYL) 
http://www.argyl.org 
Talk-In: 146.620 - (PL 94.8); 145.270 - (PL 94.8) 
Contact: Al Eckman, WW8WW 
11515 Boulder Drive East, Apt. 261 
Lowell, MI 49331 
Phone: 616-897-7659  
Email: al.eckman@sbcglobal.net 
 Location:  Lowell High School 
11700 Vergennes Street, Lowell, MI 
 
20 Jan 2007  ARAY Swap 2007 Genesee County ARES 
http://www.gcares.org 
Talk-In: 147.100 (PL 100) 
Contact: Clayton Hewitt, KF8UI 
1109 Ossington Avenue 
Flint, MI 48507 
Phone: 810-233-7889  
Fax: 989-871-5594 
Email: kf8ui@arrl.net 
 Location: Bentley Middle School 
1180 North Belsay Road, Burton, MI 
  
21 Jan 2007  41st Hazel Park ARC Swap 
http://www.hparc.org 
Talk-In: 146.460 (PL 100 Hz) 
Contact: Sean Fleming, K8KHZ 
27120 Barrington Street 
Madison Heights, MI 48071 
Phone: 248-632-3062  

Email: k8khz@yahoo.com 
 Location: Hazel Park High School 
23400 Hughes,  Hazel Park, MI 
 
 
17 Mar 2007  Michigan Crossroads Hamfest 
Southern Michigan ARS & Marshall High School Industrial 
Arts Club 
http://www.w8df.com 
Talk-In: 146.660; 146.520 simplex 
Contact: Billy Booth, KD8CDS 
4 Cinderella Circle 
Springfield, MI 49015 
Phone: 269-965-1415  
Email: sqjumper@aol.com 
 Location: Marshall High School 
701 North Marshall Avenue, Marshall, MI 
  
 21 Apr 2007  Swap and Shop Milford ARC 
http://www.qsl.net/w8ydk 
Talk-In: 145.49 (PL 67 Hz) & 146.52 simplex backup 
Contact: Rose Moore, KC8NQJ 
PO Box 573, Highland, MI 48357-0573 
Phone: 810-632-5174  
 Location:  Milford High School 
2380 Milford Road, Highland, MI 
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M i n u t e s  

 Could this happen to you — On Thanksgiving morn-
ing, Joe discovers unusual high DX activities on the HF 
bands and can’t pull himself away from the radio.  His 
wife pleads with him to join the family for their traditional 
dinner but he refuses to leave the shack.   
 A discussion follows with tragic consequences.  Later  
the police discover Joe in the shack beaten the death.  
They arrest his wife for Murder by Turkey . 

[Happy Thanksgiving] 
  

T u r k e y  D a y  

Minutes are not published this month due to the illness 
of the Secretary.   
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Holiday Party 

December 20, 2006 
7:30 P.M. 

(socializing begins at 7) 
Hoover Elementary School 

23720 Hoover Ave. 
Hazel Park 

Please check mailing label — is your membership about to expire? 

FIRST CLASS MAIL — Dated Material 

Hazel Park Amateur Radio Club 
P.O. Box 368 
Hazel Park, MI  48030 

N E X T  M E E T I N G  

 We’re on the Web 
www.hparc.org 


